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Superintendent's School Board Report-September 16, 2024 

"We are here to help our Students ....... . 
Navigate Challenges With Grace, Prepare For Their Futures and Anchor Themselves In Our Community." 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Curry County Hwy 101 Property (Burn Piles across from PHS)- I've been in 
contact with the county to share that either Thanksgiving or Christmas break works best 
for this work to be completed to minimize the air quality impact on PHS students and 
staff. I will also be working with the County and the Rotary Club to develop a replanting 
plan, and how our students and school programs can be involved, for the "Nature Trail" 
portion of the property 

BOARD 

Aaron's Work- Aaron is working on wrapping up our facility improvement projects, 
working on beginning of the school year reporting and preparation, meeting with 
Principals and other District Leaders to determine arising needs now that our students (old 
and new) have arrived, and meeting with community members (mostly from the Rotary 
Club) on what initiatives the District can support and partner on for the benefit of our 
students and staff. 
Individual Board Member/Superintendent Meetings: Please set a time. 
Strategic Plan Draft- This is still in process. I should have an update following our next 
Community Engagement meeting on Tuesday, November 12. 

STUDENTS/ ACADEMICS 

STAFF 

Cell Phones - As shared, Mr. Brown will be implementing a no cellphone policy at PHS. 
Enrollment - Our initial number at press time was at 241. This is very close to our 
estimated enrollment of 245 submitted to the state. 

Professional Development - Teachers will be working on individual classroom needs and 
preparation for the first two Fridays of PD. During in service we continued our district-wide 
work on our maxims and developing our "Shared Vision for (Student Life) Readiness." 
This work will be their focus on 7-8 Fridays throughout the year. 

BUDGET 

Kindergarten - There may be need to adjust our staffing to address our higher than 
normal enrollment in Kindergarten. Mr. Miller should have an update on this at the mtg. 

FACILITIES 

Curry County Teacher Housing Proposal - See above in correspondence. 




